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MINUTES OF: 
State Executive Counsel  
SEIU Local 526M 
May 9, 2017 
 
 
 
The meeting of the State Executive Counsel was called to order by Tom Tylutki at 10:06 AM.  
 
Roll call was taken and the following were present:  
Robert Fisher, Patrick McGough, Rick Ries, Paul Jensen, Branden Terhaar, Lorraine Emery, Jon Hoath, 
Mark Dunn, Larry Henley, James Wexstaff, Steve Lehto, Rene Patino, Marcus Collins, Scott Waggoner, 
Mark Rankin, Brent Kowitz, Teresa Nolan, John Hassen, Latese Wells, Cary Johnson, Ray Sholtz, Ed 
Clements, Byron Osborn, Ponda Esu, Eric Stott, Carlos Molina, Mono McDonald, Dave Pasche, Paul 
Jones, and Adam Earley,  
 
A moment of silence for all those who have paid the ultimate sacrifice and those injured in the 
line of duty.  
 
Tom Tylutki discussed the following: 
 

- Discussed the SEIUled “one voice” initiative to promote corrections officers nationwide.  
- Discussed the budget process for the MDOC 
- Discussed new initiatives such as PTSD and military membership program.  
- Discussed conservative member engagement committee and member engagement 

meetings that have been held. 
- Discussed the Fallen Officers Memorial and thanked those who attended and 

volunteered. 
- Updated the council on the layoff and recall language in the MCO contract.  
- Discussed issues with the O.E.L and Article 17. 
- Updated the council on the classification issues at Kinross.  
- Discussed upcoming wage increases for MCO members.  
- Recognized Cary Johnson as Corrections Officer of the Year.  
- 120 New Officers in the new employee school.  
- Closer to home transfer list is upcoming in October.  
- Encouraged members to join the MCO facebook page.  
- Discussed upcoming procedures for MCO chapter elections.  
- Discussed the upcoming scholarships for MCO members.  

  
Andy Potter discussed the following: 
 

- Discussed the Fallen Officers Memorial and thanked all who participated.  
- Discussed upcoming member engagement meetings at facilities.  
- Discussed PTSD in corrections throughout the country.  
- Discussed the “One Voice” initiative with SEIU and movements in the future.  
- Discussed the Next Generation Leadership Program developing through MCO.  

 
Motion by Jon Hoath to adjourn at 1:20 pm. Supported by Paul Jensen. Motion Carried. 


